MINUTES – November 23, 2009
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, November 23, 2009 in Council Chambers at Town Hall at 7:00pm.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Rich Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Ty Tracy, Judy Karchner, Jeff Tate, Monte Porter, and Denny Fetzer, Village Administrator Bob Rickard, Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles, Scott Schroeder of Poggemeyer Design Group(PDG), Chief Roy Whitehead, Karen Schepman, Jane Garling, Steve Huss, and Stephanie Rizor. Joe Riffle entered at 7:02p.m.
Mayor Rich Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee meeting of November 9 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION-   Jane Garling, Woodmore School Superintendent presented and read the attached letter. 
Bill Rowles reported that he had met with Elaine Moebis, of TMACOG, Jack Kramer and Dr. Baker of Heidelberg College about installing an 8x10 fiberglass building on Port Clinton Road. This building would be used as a water sampling station and would be maintained by Heidelberg College. Mr. Kuhlman suggested that a survey of the property be conducted to establish ownership. If it is Village property, insurance and a lease agreement will have to be implemented. Tracy made a motion to allow the water sampling station pending the outcome of the survey, Fetzer second. VOTE-Yeas-Tracy, Fetzer, Karchner, Porter, Riffle, and Tate. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0. 
Mr. Rowles also reported that he has reviewed the Flood Plain rate maps and corrections must be submitted within 30 days. Mr. Rowles will submit incorrectly labeled streets. Maps are available in the Clerk’s office for review, or contact the Clerk for the website to obtain the information.

CORRESPONDENCE-  None
OLD BUSINESS- None 
REPORTS:
ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle- No report
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Karchner – No report
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Porter – No report.
FINANCE – Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1483 in the amount of $103,132.61, Karchner second. VOTE – Yeas- Tracy, Karchner, Tate, Fetzer, Porter, and Riffle. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0. 

Tracy reported the Woodville Business Association (WBA) is starting a “Shop Local” campaign, with the possibility of a discount card being offered for Local businesses.
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PUBLIC SAFETY- Tate questioned if any letter has been received from Ray St. Marie in regards to his comments about the Village in The Press. Chief Whitehead has not heard from him yet.
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Fetzer – No Report.
VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Rickard reported:
· OSS Solid Waste Grant- Next round of funding will be January 30, 2010. The brush dump will be chipped by Tille for $1,500.00, $900.00 could be part of the request for funding.
· Working with ODOT on quotes for the upgrade needed for the traffic light at Walnut and Main Streets. We provided ODOT with requested information, and are now waiting on a response from them.
· The backwash pump for filters at the Water plant went out. Currently waiting for the estimate to repair.
· Utility Building Expansion- Scott Schroeder of PDG will be finalizing the project soon.
· The bid opening for the Well Field Expansion will be on December 1st at 2p.m.
· Well #5 is back on line.
· The pole has been set on the North Street lot line.
· Keith Kruse will be attending a “Troubleshooting Wastewater Lagoon Systems” class on December 3rd.
· The lagoon will be undergoing annual augmentation.
Scott Schroeder of PDG reported that they have updated the map of the Village to include the water looping projects. PDG is monitoring the application deadlines to submit projects for the Section 594 funding. At this time, it looks like the local share will be 25% with a possibility of an interest rate up to 4%.
 POLICE DEPARTMENT-Chief Whitehead reported:

· Auxiliary Officers will be working extra hours on Friday’s, due to several areas in the community that have been vandalized recently.
· The Officers have been testing two different laser units. The cost for the recommended laser is $1,895.00. Tate made a motion to allow the purchase of one new laser at a cost not to exceed $2,000.00, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas-Tate, Riffle, Fetzer, Karchner, Porter, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0. 
· A wireless printer is needed to print information from NORIS. Riffle made a motion to allow the purchase of a wireless printer at a cost not to exceed $500.00, Karchner second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Karchner, Fetzer, Porter, Tate, and Tracy. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
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CLERK-TREASURER-Runion presented the following Ordinance for Council’s consideration: 

ORDINANCE 32-2009 – TO APPROVE THE FORM AND AUTHORIZE THE 
EXECUTION OF POWER SALES CONTRACTS WITH AMERICAN 
MUNICIPAL 
POWER, INC. AND TAKING OTHER ACTIONS IN CONNECTION 
THEREWITH REGARDING MELDAHL AND GREENUP HYDROELECTRIC 
PROJECT PARTICIPATION.     3RD  Reading

           ORDINANCE 34-2009 - AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE EXPENDITURE 

           OF FUNDS FOR A GIFT OF APPRECIATION TO ALL VILLAGE EMPLOYEES 


AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.  Tate made a motion to suspend the 

           rules, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas-Tate, Riffle, Fetzer, Karchner, Porter, and  

           Tracy. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.  Tate made a motion to adopt  

           Ordinance #34-2009, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas-Tate, Riffle, Fetzer, Karchner,

           Porter, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
NEW BUSINESS- Council member Tracy requested that Truman Philips be contacted to see if a counter could be placed on the website to monitor the number of hits. Runion will contact him.
Runion reported that a planter had been sent for Jonella Reineck’s funeral. Mrs. Reineck was the previous utilities billing clerk for the Village.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 8:00p.m.
                                                                                     _________________________

 




                               Mayor Richard A. Harman

___________________________

Barbara J. Runion, Clerk-Treasurer                                                                                       

